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No.LD/CR/8/664
Consulate-General of Japan in Hong Kong

The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region of the
People’s Republic of China (“hereinafter referred to as “HKSAR”) presents its
compliments to the Consulate-General of Japan in Hong Kong(‘the Consulate General”)
and has the honour to refer to the Note Verbale(Ref No: CGOJ17-000097) from the
Consulate General dated 9 November 2017 regarding the restriction on engaging in
employment for the same employer under the Hong Kong/Japan Working Holiday
Scheme (‘the Scheme”) and the discussion regarding the restriction on the number of
study course in which participants from Japan are allowed to enroll under the Scheme
during the meeting between the Consulate-General and the respresentative of the
Government of the HKSAR on November 2017.

The Government of the HKSAR has the further honour to inform the Consulate
General that the restriction on employment for participants from Japan as stated in
paragraph 6 of the Note Verbale by the Government of HKSAR to the Consulate General
dated 27 October 2009 on the Scheme will be relaxed, from no more than three (3)
months to no more than six (6) months. In addition, the Government of the HKSAR has
the honour to inform the Consulate General that the number of study course in which
participants from Japan are allowed to enrol under the Scheme will be relaxed as well,
from one course of no more than six (6) months to any number of courses of which the
cumulative duration should not be more than six (6) months. The aforementioned
relaxation will be applicable to participants of Japan who are granted working holiday
visa under the Scheme on or after 1 January 2018.

The Government of the HKSAR has the further honour to propose that this Note

and the Consulate General’s note in reply will place on record the understanding of the
Governments of the HKSAR and Japan in this matter.
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The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region of the
People’s Republic of China avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Consulate-

General the assurance of its highest consideration.

The Government of

the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region of
the People’s Republic of China

20 December 2017
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No. CGOJ17-000110
21 December, 2017
NOTE VERBALE

The Consulate-General of Japan in Hong Kong presents its compliments to the
Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region of the People’s Republic
of China (hereinafter referred to as “HKSAR”) and has the honour to acknowledge the
receipt of the latter's Note No.LD/CR/8/664 dated 20 December 2017 concerning
changes in the measures taken by the Government of the HKSAR in connection with the
arrangement for the working holiday.

The Consulate-General of Japan in Hong Kong avails itself of this opportunity
to renew to the Government of the HKSAR the assurances of its highest consideration.

Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region of the
People’s Republic of China

Central Government Offices

Lower Albert Road

Hong Kong
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